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The FHWA authorization commits the
Federal Government to participate in
the funding of a project, except in those
instances where the State requests
FHWA authorization without the
commitment of Federal funds. In
addition, FHWA authorization also
establishes a point in time after which
costs incurred on a project are eligible
for Federal participation. Requirements
covering project authorization are also
contained in 23 CFR 630, subpart A.
The FHWA proposes to modify certain
of these requirements, both for
clarification and to provide the SHA a
greater degree of flexibility on certain
funding arrangements. These
modifications are discussed in the
following section-by-section analysis.

Section-By-Section Analysis

Section 630.102 Purpose

The statement of purpose would be
revised to eliminate the reference to
programming of projects since this
activity would be eliminated from this
subpart.

Section 630.104 Applicability

The existing § 630.104, Definitions,
would be replaced with a new section
to identify the types of projects that are
covered by this subpart. FHWA
planning and research funds, as defined
in 23 CFR 420.103, are authorized using
the procedures in the regulations
dealing specifically with these types of
projects. At times, certain special
funding categories may have unique
authorization requirements and these
types of projects are authorized as set
out in implementing instructions or
regulations.

Section 630.106 Authorization to
Proceed

Current § 630.106, Policy, would be
removed. A new § 630.106,
Authorization to proceed, would be
redesignated from current § 630.114
covering the authorization process. It
retains many of the basic principles set
forth in existing § 630.114. However,
there are modifications to provide
greater flexibility in some funding areas
and additions for clarification. The
following discussion covers proposed
§ 630.106 by individual paragraph.

Paragraph (a) would retain the
requirement that FHWA authorization
to proceed with a Federal-aid project
will only be given in response to a
request from the SHA, and then only if
the applicable requirements in law have
been satisfied for the project.

Paragraph (b) would retain the
longstanding requirement that Federal-
aid funds will only participate in costs

incurred after the date the FHWA has
authorized the State to proceed with the
project. However, exceptions to this
requirement have been allowed under a
process set forth in 23 CFR 1.9(b). For
informational purposes, wording has
been included in paragraph (b) to
identify and cross reference the
exception process.

Paragraphs (c), (d) and (e) would
retain the requirement that at the time
a Federal-aid project is authorized, the
appropriate Federal funds for this
project must be available. Five general
categories for exceptions to this rule are
presented, these being the same five
categories that are in the existing
regulation.

Paragraph (f) is new and would be
added for purposes of clarification. The
FHWA authorization represents a
contractual action by the FHWA and the
Federal share of eligible costs must be
agreed upon when the authorization
occurs. The Federal share may be in the
form of a specified percentage of eligible
costs or a lump sum amount. Use of the
lump sum share is a relatively new
concept and is introduced to
accommodate those instances where
there is a desire to commit a fixed
amount of Federal funds to a project.
The lump sum amount may not exceed
the legal pro rata share for the Federal
funds involved. This may require
downward adjustment of the lump sum
amount when costs of eligible work on
a project are less than the initial
estimates at the time of FHWA
authorization.

The Federal share agreed to at FHWA
authorization would continue through
the life of the project. Manipulation of
funding levels of individual projects to
accommodate program funding changes
or needs would not be allowed.
However, adjustments to the Federal
share would be permitted for projects in
situations where bid prices are
significantly different from the estimates
at the time of FHWA authorization.

Paragraph (g) is new and would
incorporate the cost sharing principles
of title 23, U.S.C., into the regulation.
For Federal-aid projects, the Federal
share of eligible costs incurred by the
State cannot exceed the maximum share
permitted by legislation. There is an
agreed to Federal share of eligible costs
and the non-Federal share of eligible
costs must come from State funds (State
match). Local government funds are
considered to be State funds. Thus, local
government funds can be combined
with SHA funds to cover the required
State match of eligible costs.

Cash contributions from private
sources are a different matter. FHWA
participates in costs incurred on

Federal-aid projects. Donations of
private cash contributions for a specific
Federal-aid project reduce the cost
incurred; therefore, the private funds
cannot be used to reduce the required
State match. Private cash contributions
can be applied to either eligible or
ineligible items of work. However, when
a private cash contribution is applied to
costs eligible for Federal participation,
the private cash contribution is
considered to have reduced the cost of
the project and thus reduced the cost
incurred by the State.

On the other hand, if a private cash
contribution is made to a State or local
government with no designation to a
specific project, then the private cash
contribution can be treated as funds of
the State or local government and may
be used in any way State or local funds
are authorized to be used, including
providing State match on Federal-aid
projects.

Contributions of funds from other
Federal agencies to a specific project are
for the most part treated similarly to
private cash donations. These other
Federal agency funds may not be used
to provide the required State match on
a Federal-aid project but, instead, are
viewed as having reduced the cost
incurred by the State on the project. The
only exception is in those cases where
the other Federal agency has specific
legislative authority to use its funds to
match other Federal funds.

Paragraph (h) is new and would
require that all contributions to a project
be accounted for and properly credited
to the project. The sum of cash
contributions from all sources plus the
Federal funds may not exceed the total
cost of the project.

Paragraph (i) is new and would
incorporate into the regulation the
provision in 23 U.S.C. 120(i) that allows
the State to contribute more than the
normal State match on a Federal-aid
project. This provision has been
interpreted to mean that a State may
overmatch without being tied to a
mandatory Federal share. However,
token financing, such as when the
Federal share represents only a minor
percentage of eligible work or when
large contributions are applied to the
project to reduce the total cost, would
not be permitted. As a general rule of
thumb, it would be expected that the
amount of Federal funds requested will
represent at least 50 percent of eligible
project costs. Exceptions to the 50
percent level should be based on sound
project development or management
reasons.

The following table is provided to
assist the user in locating regulatory


